
 

1 
 

   2021-2022 SEASON                                                                                           2ND FEBRUARY 2022 
                                                   

 

7 Park Street, Launceston  TAS  7250 Office: (03) 6331 8013  Bosun: 0408 31 8013  Marina: 0418 321 339 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

Saturday            12 Feb Motor Boat Licence – Still available 
Wednesday 2 Feb Combined Clubs Post Christmas Midweek 3 
Saturday 5 Feb TYC Regatta / Bart Hutton R1/Pennant 3 
Sunday 6 Feb  PDYC Regatta / Bart Hutton R2 
Wednesday 9  Feb Combined Post Christmas Midweek 4 
Saturday 12 Feb  Ponrabbel Shield 
Sunday  13 Feb  Geoff Hiscock Memorial Pursuit Race 
Wed  16 Feb Combined Post Christmas Midweek 5 
Wed - Frid 16 – 18 Feb  VDL Circumnavigation  
Frid – Sun 18 – 20 Feb  Crown Series @ Bellerieve 
Sat  19 Feb  Soldiers Point BBQ 12:30pm / SBSS Training/Points 5 
Wed  23 Feb  Combined Post Christmas Midweek 6 
Sat 26 Feb SBSS Training 
Sat – Sun 26 – 27 Feb PDYC Blockbuster 
 
 
 
FAREWELL 
After 14 months at Beauty Point, we farewelled Carina and Christophe from the yacht L’Envol. Please see the 

photos and beautiful note they asked to share with you all. 
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1. Scott Lovell from SV Just Farr Love bringing back the birds  
2. Louise Swinoga from SV Mojo repairing L'Envol's dress 
3. Farewell BBQ. Photo by Sylvia Chandler 
4. Letting go. Photo by Ron Chandler 
 
---- 
 
February 1, 2022 
Wynyard, Inglis River, Tasmania 
 
Dear TYC family and friends,  
 
When we first sailed into Beauty Point on November 30, 2020, we were two strangers. Your unconditional hospitality 
and care, extended to us during our stay, as well as friendship, humour, shared moments of leisure or voluntary effort 
at the Working Bees and L2H, will journey with us as a manifest of  human kindness. Leaving TYC last Tuesday felt like 
parting from home.  
 
We would like to thank past commodore Greg with Alana Hall for opening the door and taking us in, commodore Roger 
with Cheryl Hart for providing the shelter of their mooring buoy - our base camp during all this time, rear commodore 
John with Di Joyce for making us a part of the family by always including and inviting us to every activity in the Beauty 
Point Clubhouse. The talk on L'Envol's voyage from France, they organised for us to present in March 2021, was a 
wonderful opportunity to give a little bit back, but quickly the tables turned - a surprise fundraiser was held, the TYC 



 

3 
 

   2021-2022 SEASON                                                                                           2ND FEBRUARY 2022 
                                                   

flag and the key to the Clubhouse offered to us. We were mesmerised! Since then we dwelled in comfort we had rarely 
known during eight years of travels. The Bon Voyage BBQ held on Saturday prior to our departure was like cream on 
top of a cake.  
 
Thank you also caretakers Ron with Sylvia Chandler and Lionel with Ute Hillard - they looked after us and SV L'Envol in 
bad weather but also during the intense moments of preparation for the voyage. Ute even brought us food when we 
were working at the cherry orchard!  
 
Many members gave us a hand with tools, advice and logistics. We would like to give special thanks to friends from SV 
Just Farr Love, Scott and Mandy, who provided materials like an acrylic sheet for our electrical panel, textile for lee 
cloths as well as new bird stickers for our ship. They also invited us to sleep on their 51 foot yacht while 25 foot L'Envol 
spent two weeks on the hard! Friends from SV Mojo, Richard and Louise, spent hours in the clubhouse repairing our 
worn out equipment with their sewing machine, including the staysail. Louise also sewed the new lee cloths.   
 
14 months in Beauty Point have passed in a blink of an eye. We had never stayed anywhere that long and letting go of 
Roger's mooring buoy felt like cutting the umbilical cord - a bitter-sweet moment of rebirth into a journey. Friends 
came to see us off - that too was new.  
 
You have been a present to us and we still feel your embrace. From the distance we hug you back and wish you open 
doors and open hearts, all what you have been to us. May someday, somewhere our wakes cross again!  
 
Happy sailing, 
 
Christophe and Carina 
SV L'Envol 
intothewind.fr@gmail.com 
www.intothewind.fr 
 

POSITIONS VACANT 
BOSUN / SLIP MASTER 
This position is part time and would ideally suit a recently retired person who has an interest/knowledge of 
boats.  Any interested persons please advise Cathy in the office or any committee member. 
A job description will be made available. 
 
OFFICE / ADMIN ASSISTANT 
We have a position available for an office/admin assistant.  This would be for approx. 12 – 18 hours per 
week and would be for an immediate start. Experience in all things office (including Excel, Word, 
newsletters, data input, answering phones, a bit of everything really). Please send your resumes to 
office@tyc.asn.au or phone Cathy on 0400 519 753 for more information. 
 

SAILING INSTRUCTOR 
We are seeking enthusiastic sailing instructors for our Learn to Sail program based at Beauty Point.  
Instructors would need to be available on Saturday mornings between 9am and approximately 12 noon 
during the school terms 1 and 4. Each instructor would be responsible for coaching a group of sailors for the 
duration of the sailing season. 
Skills and qualifications required 
• Sound knowledge of correct sailing technique  • Working With Vulnerable People card 
• Enthusiasm for working with and teaching children • Tasmanian boat licence  
• Current sailing instructor qualifications 
If this sounds like you, we would love to hear from you. Please contact the TYC office by sending an email to 
office@tyc.asn.au 

mailto:intothewind.fr@gmail.com
http://www.intothewind.fr/
mailto:office@tyc.asn.au
mailto:office@tyc.asn.au
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TYC REGATTA 

TYC Regatta is on this Saturday, 5th February. It is also the Bart Hutton series for the Keel boat fleet, with 

the first racing on Saturday at TYC and the second at PDYC on Sunday. We are looking for all keen 

sailors, both dinghy and Keel boat, to race this weekend. Please contact the office to express your 

interest on 63318013. Lets get out on the water!! 

 

2022 PONRABBEL SHIELD AND GEOFF HISCOCK MEMORIAL 
 

 
 
Get those entries in for this year's Ponrabbel Shield and Geoff Hiscock Memorial Pursuit Race. Following a 
great turn out last year, these classic Northern Tasmanian coastal races are surely not to be missed. 
Entry and forms can be found at: https://tyc.yachting.org.au/events/130211/ 

Mersey Yacht Club Port Dalrymple Yacht Club Leven Yacht Club Australian Sailing - Tasmania 

 

 

 

https://tyc.yachting.org.au/events/130211/?fbclid=IwAR1Sko8p3XQMQo_EGgfoK3taQcQfnFfTyKB6OZoBtEc1719InLJ7PZ6WXB8
https://www.facebook.com/Merseyyachtclub/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUkLFLAdirEmpkmEUeHXKrsxjmSq_Rwr9Zvh_6uifCI_ytM4yN5M3vt8YQEiuiJ-XvK546eWU5j5VqasWMQbvGYdVliFtL-w7JBcrfq8t5WgeOmJCBLCDTJfXGRTLgeSC6JRgM22RKRF8Eoi_KIsLXpD8FX1-yzmFFURWDh6Wbb_ph-QQzIjYGBm5sWeIg8-Aw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/pdyc.tas/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUkLFLAdirEmpkmEUeHXKrsxjmSq_Rwr9Zvh_6uifCI_ytM4yN5M3vt8YQEiuiJ-XvK546eWU5j5VqasWMQbvGYdVliFtL-w7JBcrfq8t5WgeOmJCBLCDTJfXGRTLgeSC6JRgM22RKRF8Eoi_KIsLXpD8FX1-yzmFFURWDh6Wbb_ph-QQzIjYGBm5sWeIg8-Aw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/levenyachtclub/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUkLFLAdirEmpkmEUeHXKrsxjmSq_Rwr9Zvh_6uifCI_ytM4yN5M3vt8YQEiuiJ-XvK546eWU5j5VqasWMQbvGYdVliFtL-w7JBcrfq8t5WgeOmJCBLCDTJfXGRTLgeSC6JRgM22RKRF8Eoi_KIsLXpD8FX1-yzmFFURWDh6Wbb_ph-QQzIjYGBm5sWeIg8-Aw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/AustSailTasmania/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUkLFLAdirEmpkmEUeHXKrsxjmSq_Rwr9Zvh_6uifCI_ytM4yN5M3vt8YQEiuiJ-XvK546eWU5j5VqasWMQbvGYdVliFtL-w7JBcrfq8t5WgeOmJCBLCDTJfXGRTLgeSC6JRgM22RKRF8Eoi_KIsLXpD8FX1-yzmFFURWDh6Wbb_ph-QQzIjYGBm5sWeIg8-Aw&__tn__=kK-R
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TYC MERCHANDISE PAGE 
 
We have clothes, caps, mugs, stubby holders, coasters and “History of TYC” Books available in both Club 
houses.  If we don’t have your size available we can order it. 

 
 
 

 

 

$15 

$20 

$10 

$20 for 

member

Coasters        

$4 each, 

$20/6 
$80  All sizes 

available in 

L’ton 

$15
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